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The Audited Financial Report of ARCH Disability Law Centre has been made available to all members at the 2024 ARCH Annual General Meeting. The auditor, Hilborn LLP, Chartered Accountants, has prepared a detailed report containing the financial statements of ARCH as at March 31, 2025.
At page 1 of their report the auditors express their opinion that these statements “present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of the organization as at March 31, 2024, and the results of its operations and its cash flows for the year then ended in accordance with Canadian accounting standards for not-for-profit organizations”.  In their Audit Findings Communication to the Board of Directors, the auditors state that they did not identify any misstatements or deficiencies in internal controls.
The primary income source for ARCH is Legal Aid Ontario (LAO), providing approximately 87% of our revenue.  In 2024/25, ARCH Disability Law Centre received $1,801,702 in direct and indirect receipts from LAO. Total income from all sources was $2,067,878.   
Expenses incurred by ARCH (including salaries, rent, offices expenses etc.) totalled $1,968,278.  Overall the Statement of Operations and Funds Balance shows that we are in a good fiscal position with a funds balance of $798,445.
The staff of ARCH and the Board are focused on both controlling expenses and seeking supplementary funding to keep our income and expenses in balance while continuing to provide the highest level of service.  
Robert Barber 
Treasurer

